
Professional Advisory Committee

of the 

Division of Addiction Services

New Jersey Department of Human Services

Meeting Minutes

Meeting Location:
Monmouth County Human Services Building




Kozloski Road, Freehold NJ

Date:


June 20, 2008

Attendees

Mary Gay Abbott Young

Ali Blake


Richard Bowe
Linda Chapman

Anthony Comerford

Edward Diehl


Roberto Flecha

Marie Florentino

Manny Guantez

Phil Horowitz

Barry Johnson


Steve Liga

Harry Morgan

Vera Sansone


Barbara Schlichting

Sue Seidenfeld

Evelyn Sullivan

Linda Voorhis

Lew Ware

Ernestine Winfrey

Marc Wurgraft

State Staff
Charles Crowley


Mollie Greene


Marcia Matthews
Raquel Mazon Jeffers


Harry Reyes


Christine Scalise

Dona Sinton

Welcome and Introductions

Minutes were approved from the April 18, 2008 meeting.

Raquel Mazon Jeffers opened the meeting and announced that Marie Claire Florentino is going out on maternity leave and gave her warm congratulations.  She also announced that Vicki Fresolone would not be here today and it was Vicki’s birthday.

Raquel advised the members that the current PAC memberships will be over in November.  She stated that the PAC membership is open for new members and current members can reapply. 
There will be no meetings over the summer.

Announcements
Raquel announced that the Adolescent Task Force applications have been distributed via e-mail, posted on the DAS website and on NJ-SAMS.  
Raquel announced that four independent peer reviewers have been chosen to review four programs pursuant to Block Grant regulations.
She also advised the PAC that the Citizen Advisory Council will have its first meeting some time in mid-July.

Raquel stated that Lisa Torres is on medical leave and Mollie will provide updates on her behalf.

Funding


Campus Screening, Brief Intervention, Referral and Treatment (C-SBIRT) proposals in response to DAS’ RFP have been submitted.

Needle Exchange Treatment Initiative (NETI) Mobile Medication/Fixed Site proposals are due July 1, 2008; the Campus Recovery Support and Environmental Management Strategies proposals are due July 8, 2008; and the CWRP proposals are due July 14, 2008.

Raquel announced that next Quarterly provider meeting will be held on September 18, 2008, and that there will be a separate session for prevention topics.
Raquel advised that she began touring facilities around the State.  She stated that she and Mollie met with both staff and clients at the facilities, and it has been a very helpful experience.  Raquel stated that DAS is in the process of working out a way to advise the field of the valuable experience and some of the observations during the tours.  Mollie stated that they heard some interesting and good ideas.

Raquel advised that Channel 12 News (NPR) had a positive piece on the mobile vans in Paterson; she also stated that the 2nd van was being delivered to Atlantic City.
Raquel stated that DAS has been asked by the Government Efficiency and Reform (GEAR) Subcommittee for a proposal for further expansion of Drug Court.  She said that they are thinking of perhaps mandating Drug Courts.  The proposal from DAS to the committee is due June 27, 2008.

Raquel advised that the MAP program expenditures are better then they ever were.  Although the contracted assessor has performed well, the contract is being eliminated due to underutilization by referral sources.
In addition, ISP has asked about buying services through DAS and some discussion arose pertaining to providers who already are servicing ISP through independent contracts.

Mollie updated the PAC on the co-occurring network.  She advised that DAS received approximately 55 applications for the co-occurring network. Mollie reminded the PAC that they were initially reviewing applications from agencies that are currently receiving DAS slots as the initial acceptance into the network is for use with DAS slots.  She stated that the letters of acceptance were going out today.

Mollie also advised that there would be mandated training on the encounter module for agencies in the network.

Mollie stated that DAS received approximately 20 applications to provide outpatient and intensive outpatient for the NETI network.  Mollie stated that they would be inviting agencies to meet with staff to work out implementation.

The Outcomes Subcommittee has recommended and DAS is developing a module to track progress for opioid medication treatment clients.

Mollie briefly talked about medication-assisted therapy and the importance of developing protocols to support integrated services.  

Ed Diehl stated that we should be going forward and commit to having our medical director discuss these issues.  He stated that the private sector disproportionately does not embrace medication assisted therapy; rather, they believe in total abstinence.

Open Discussion

Raquel led an open discussion pertaining to clinically driven length of stay, continuation of care, and individualized treatment planning.  Questions arose as to a milieu setting and how to respond to individual needs.  It was suggested to think about funding to support an individualized system of care.
Roberto Flecha said that funders and regulatory contracts are barriers in many cases.  Steve Liga mentioned that New Hope and NCADD are starting to address these issues.  There was a great deal of discussion pertaining to this.

It was suggested that we begin to look at things that contribute to positive outcomes.  A lot of what we do can be delivered by paraprofessionals; much of what we do is case management.  The discussion was around IOP services.  Raquel said that DAS was even looking into perhaps buying group and individual rather than bundled IOP.

There was discussion about the Physicians Assistance Program being more successful and it was suggested that there is a recognition that more treatment is better and people with money for treatment do better as they can purchase individualized care.

Mollie said we need to think of a better way for decision making; not to “justify” length of stay and level of service but engage in collaborative planning.
There was discussion about Fee For Service.  

There was also discussion pertaining to rethinking of the credentialing for substance abuse.

There was discussion around capacity and that if you shrink the capacity we might get better outcomes. We must be more creative.  Suggestions that were made included rewarding successful transfers to different levels of care and increasing resources for case management.

Raquel discussed that DAS has been invited by CSAT in August to go to Washington, DC, to look at Medicaid reimbursement strategies.  They are also talking to State Medicaid partners. They are putting things in a place now for the possibility of a rate adjustment supported by Medicaid revenue.  

Some of the main points of discussion revolved around:

· Strategies/suggestions to promote clinically driven lengths of stay, continuity of care and individualized treatment

· Report card on monthly basis on how many people get connected to continuing care

· Demands of funders (IDRC has a 16 week curriculum)

· Regulations/contract expectations for minimum/maximum lengths of stay may be inconsistent with individualized client care
· CDOI NCADD training

· IOP mandated at no less than 12 weeks

· Unbundle IOP into individual and group sessions
· Reward successful transfers

· Engage people in recovery services at point of relapse

· Outcomes that represent % of money
· Case management services

· Develop management strategies

· Allow to pay for continuing care while in higher level of care to ensure successful transfer

· Consideration of medication-assisted treatment

The next meeting will be Friday, September 26, 2008 in the Monmouth County Human Services Building.


